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What a busy week we have had again!  

Firstly, thank you to all of the parents who came and attended for parents evening this week. It was 

great to see so many attend! Our teachers really enjoyed being able to discuss each child and walk 

you through the progress they are making.  

I spent time in classes observing lessons this week and was very impressed with children engagement 

all the way through school. It has been lovely to also see the improvement of children’s handwriting 

all the way through school.  

We have spent some time this week making crafts and decorations for our float for the Frodsham 

Festival and singing our Christmas songs. Please come along to join us if you can. We would welcome 

as many children as possible to sing on the stage and then to join us in the parade.  

Our meeting point is Sign 9 - Kingsway Left hand side. We are closer to the front this year so not as far to walk! 
The road closes at 5:30pm and the parade starts at 6:00pm. We will meet at 5:30pm to get the children ready on 
the float and give out the lanterns and props that the children will be carrying. We need to be in place by 5:45pm 
ready to shuffle forward with everyone else once in position. 

The parade starts at 6:00pm and will finish where Marsh Lane meets Main Street. Children can disembark the 
float by the railway bridge / Castle Park. 

Children will need to be accompanied by an adult as part of the parade whether they are on the float or walking 
with the lanterns. School staff are not responsible for the children on the day. 

The theme this year for all groups is ‘Let it Shine’ and we have chosen ‘Wish upon a Star’. If you happen to have 
any fairy wings, flower garland headbands, fairy lights, wands - please wear them. You could accessorise with 
glittery / jewelled hair and faces, anything to make us shine and light up the parade! We will be making some 
wands in school also. 

We encourage as many children and families to walk in the parade with us and join us on the float, the more the 
merrier, let’s really represent our fantastic school! 

Don’t forget if you are joining us to sing as part of our choir, we are meeting at 2:35pm by the stage at the 
Leisure centre ready for our 2:45pm start. 

 

Have a great weekend, and we look forward to seeing as many of you as possible to join us on 

Saturday.  

Mrs Callaghan  
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Attendance News  
Rec:      82% 

Year 1: 84.6% 

Year 2: 89% 

Year 3: 93% 

Year 4: 85% 

Year 5: 88% 

Year 6: 86% 

We have had a few nasty bugs in school 

this week causing illness absences. 

Fingers crossed, we are all back to full  

fitness for next week and the run up to 

Christmas.  

 

 

Stars of the week Dojo Champions  

 

 

Reception: Logan 

Year 1: Isla-May 

Year 2: Nancy 

Year 3: Izzy 

Year 4: Toby 

Year 5: Malakai 

Year 6: Mckenzie 

RP: Marley 

 

Please remember, holidays in 

term time are not permitted 

and will have a negative impact 

on your child’s attainment in 

school.  

EVERY DAY 

COUNTS 
 

Nursery: Diasy 

Reception: Carter 

Year 1: Thea 

Year 2: Jack-Desire 

Year 3: Harry 

Year 4: Louise 

Year 5: Harriet 

Year 6: Mica 

RP:  Eva 

Kai (10) Minnie (5) Louise (9)  
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Learning this week…  

 
Over the last couple of weeks Snowy Owls have been retelling our class story 
'Star in a jar' in different ways. We have done this through role play, with pictures 
and we are also working our way through writing it too. The children have learnt 
the story song really well and have been creating the different settings in our story 
in our small world area too. In Science we have been learning all about Autumn. 
We went on an Autumn walk and spoke about all the changes that happen in this 
season. In Music the children have been learning about the difference between 
pulse and rhythm. In Geography we have been thinking about where we live and 
learning how to write our own addresses. We have also explored different maps 
and discussed the difference between towns and countries. In Spanish we have 
been learning about the days of the week. We have been practising the order in 
English and trying to match the names in English and Spanish too. We have also 
started to learn our songs for the Christmas performances!  
 
Miss Sands  

This week we have been building up our vocabulary ready to write our 
'approaching threat' narrative based on the story of 'The Iron Man'. The children 
are becoming experts at thinking up imagery that has an effect on the reader. In 
Maths we have focused on addition and subtraction, using number lines to help 
solve problems, scaling numbers up and down to solve calculations and using 
equipment such as bead strings to help us count on or back. In RE we have 
looked at the 12 disciples of Jesus and why they might have followed him. We 
thought about what we look for in a friend and the qualities that they may have 
had. Forest school continues to be a popular afternoon for all of our children, they 
have really enjoyed the games they have played and the outside learning 
opportunities the forest has to offer. In Geography we have started to look at the 7 
continents and 5 oceans of the World, using atlases and the internet to locate 
them. Thank you to all those that attended Parent's evening. If you would still like 
an appointment, I am more than happy to arrange one after school.   
 
Miss Curtis 

We have had a busy few weeks in Desert Owls. In English, we have been 
focusing on our endurance narrative. The children have planned their own story 
and are currently writing them. In maths, we have been using known facts to 
multiply increasingly large numbers and more recently multiplying decimals.  
We have finished our circulation and digestion unit in science by dissecting an ox 
heart and investigating a pair of lungs. The children were able to inflate them with 
tubing and a bike pump! There were a lot of eager children wanting to help 
dissect! Our Year 6 pupils we invited to Big Maths by Liverpool university and 



 

 

 

 

  
  4   

Helsby High School this week and they took part in several maths related 
challenges. The children represented the school well and worked well in teams to 
problem solve. We have practising the songs ready for the parade on Saturday 
and we can't wait to show off the lanterns we made last week!  
 
Mrs Price  

This week, Tawny Owls have been busy beginning their writing for the recount of 
'little star'. Each child has been able to plan out their piece of writing with pictures 
and writing and have begun, using great description too. In Science, children 
created their weather diaries that they will be adding to every day for 2 weeks. 
They had to learn the symbols for each weather and discuss how they felt in each 
weather. In Geography, they also looked at weather. Here, they were 
understanding the different seasons and what we wear in each of these seasons. 
In History, children looked at transport in the past and present, and used the junk 
modelling materials to build their own mode of transport.  
Miss Pemberton 
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We have started a new reading initiative in school. Each class has a 

reading tree on their window close to their class reading areas. Parents of 

younger children are encouraged to write in children’s planners each time 

they read at home and older children are encouraged to record when they 

have read. For each read, children will receive a leaf on the reading tree.  

We will then have a 1st, 2nd and 3rd place in each class for the most reads 

at the end of the term. These children will be taken out of school to 

purchase their reading reward. Please support your child to read at home. 
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Read Write Inc sound video links. Please watch at home linked to your child’s phonic sounds.  

 

Set 1 single letter sound videos 

M https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/BqrUviHL/237my0P0 

A https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oc5wRvcB/rlLWbrZj 

S https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/7kqcTaat/BKuWG8XJ 

D https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/4fkgkKkg/oplLw3zp 

T https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/KbEt3NI1/PUhiKjFu 

I https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PkDtMTyu/OhHna3Kj 

n https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/4pfgFmjP/EL2w5Obt 

P https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/uSDn5fgs/9JftJ9lt 

G https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/SRuKn0kk/9AZDZ9YO 

O https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/1YGM9siI/Pvx29Yxd 

C https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/rRZCodDd/dnoAxaES 

K https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/HTDeBBjZ/AmJcmaez 

U https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hI77pU79/zlBOEBEz 

B https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/RpTk70Sy/mjy0jGEz 

F https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oYVrNZCf/MZgZSfi1 

E https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Zwp7gfDH/NuDB1qnm 

L https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/RO47Btpz/xmKvJq7z 

H https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LtuQaNyj/KXIzLSdl 

R https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oHzORMMV/3NPoQYN1 

j https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/OcVqjoIi/dRu07NX4 

V https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Xq7oHiFG/HKzOY6LZ 

Y https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LMg5Nf3d/LOP8xChh 

W https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/xxlE9vzs/1Ctd4vrM 

z https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/3DZhzzOZ/ZTYmxwMf 

X https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/UJiGAwt9/hJksBegi 

Set 1 special friends videos 

sh https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/m9WtJDyJ/pDAVFidO 

th https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/IUPD763Z/ucxN85ro 

ch https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/cnMrS7QK/Majclezm 

qu https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/XNPMLBte/R5nBBALx 

ng https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/4EqTEdKd/kBYWhrN3 

nk https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yja5pxma/aYUimYac 
 

 

 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/BqrUviHL/237my0P0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oc5wRvcB/rlLWbrZj
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/7kqcTaat/BKuWG8XJ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/4fkgkKkg/oplLw3zp
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/KbEt3NI1/PUhiKjFu
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PkDtMTyu/OhHna3Kj
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/4pfgFmjP/EL2w5Obt
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/uSDn5fgs/9JftJ9lt
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/SRuKn0kk/9AZDZ9YO
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/1YGM9siI/Pvx29Yxd
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/rRZCodDd/dnoAxaES
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/HTDeBBjZ/AmJcmaez
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hI77pU79/zlBOEBEz
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/RpTk70Sy/mjy0jGEz
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oYVrNZCf/MZgZSfi1
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Zwp7gfDH/NuDB1qnm
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/RO47Btpz/xmKvJq7z
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LtuQaNyj/KXIzLSdl
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oHzORMMV/3NPoQYN1
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/OcVqjoIi/dRu07NX4
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Xq7oHiFG/HKzOY6LZ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LMg5Nf3d/LOP8xChh
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/xxlE9vzs/1Ctd4vrM
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/3DZhzzOZ/ZTYmxwMf
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/UJiGAwt9/hJksBegi
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/m9WtJDyJ/pDAVFidO
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/IUPD763Z/ucxN85ro
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/cnMrS7QK/Majclezm
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/XNPMLBte/R5nBBALx
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/4EqTEdKd/kBYWhrN3
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yja5pxma/aYUimYac
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Set 2 sound videos 

ay https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/JpDzYscu/3JeimH4v 

ee https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ZfEm0I4g/jDToHKeh 

igh https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/UZ7bDyc1/PyyicM1V 

ow https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/xm85p9cq/rQg8ASRn 

oo https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/1o1j2wg8/jgdVAsRD 

oo (u) https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/MBWTrbaZ/7flGvtRm 

ar https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yarOUFRZ/QssiFc6K 

or https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/wXevtwiO/1O8QBYcM 

air https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5aXHYh9D/q5zpHA5r 

ir https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/s6QHm2AQ/WT0H9pDL 

ou https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/pVOt2EnH/vC9HJToF 

oy https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/01T2dfXd/ZWPZ32EF 
 

 

Set 3 sound videos 

ea https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/sZF0QTDi/oCZOJujX 

oi https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/XX7rFxyU/1uZK6r2i 

a-e https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/sG2lhio9/Fqrk7LLa 

i-e https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/MC03TVi6/UDLF0Kg8 

o-e https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/NVXjRgxg/Q8AUFTX6 

u-e https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LWFi9uHo/xf2IPnmE 

aw https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LkbKuDpk/NLFEhwI0 

are https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/sXsDpdw8/9S3zHS6P 

ur https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/iVUTa0j7/eZIL4E1f 

er https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/46Zp6ULr/P8spS5ve 

ow https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zKTxyPMZ/nWM2KxI7 

ai https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EMu0BksY/rod0mUIi 

oa https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PG9hwXDN/IgwSodDS 

ew https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/K1a6N0GB/z5LbOPVG 

ire https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ERmeI3hn/BwklWRLW 

ear https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ZPReK9o1/VUmMcfo5 

ure https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/UJVULaxD/hLyzdTur 

tion https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/XDtxADVx/87j1XMrV 

tious/cious https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/b42WGhNa/P3KdRJa8 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/JpDzYscu/3JeimH4v
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ZfEm0I4g/jDToHKeh
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/UZ7bDyc1/PyyicM1V
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/xm85p9cq/rQg8ASRn
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/1o1j2wg8/jgdVAsRD
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/MBWTrbaZ/7flGvtRm
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yarOUFRZ/QssiFc6K
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/wXevtwiO/1O8QBYcM
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5aXHYh9D/q5zpHA5r
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/s6QHm2AQ/WT0H9pDL
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/pVOt2EnH/vC9HJToF
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/01T2dfXd/ZWPZ32EF
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/sZF0QTDi/oCZOJujX
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/XX7rFxyU/1uZK6r2i
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/sG2lhio9/Fqrk7LLa
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/MC03TVi6/UDLF0Kg8
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/NVXjRgxg/Q8AUFTX6
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LWFi9uHo/xf2IPnmE
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LkbKuDpk/NLFEhwI0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/sXsDpdw8/9S3zHS6P
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/iVUTa0j7/eZIL4E1f
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/46Zp6ULr/P8spS5ve
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zKTxyPMZ/nWM2KxI7
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EMu0BksY/rod0mUIi
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PG9hwXDN/IgwSodDS
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/K1a6N0GB/z5LbOPVG
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ERmeI3hn/BwklWRLW
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ZPReK9o1/VUmMcfo5
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/UJVULaxD/hLyzdTur
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/XDtxADVx/87j1XMrV
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/b42WGhNa/P3KdRJa8
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Set 3 additional sound videos 

ue https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5FNisyOq/3y0p86h9 

ie https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/bfAvyQiI/c0eHEvqv 

au https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/In1HRA8R/OT5jRlLq 

e-e https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/NZyYVaY8/dR2imyO6 
 

 

 

Online home learning support  
 

As a school, we have invested in online subscriptions to engage and 
support the children’s learning both in school and at home.  

 
Children in Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 will have log in details for 

the following:  
 

Reading Plus- To support reading fluency and comprehension 
 

Rollama- A themed universe of mini-games and teaching tools for spelling, punctuation, 
and grammar, with medals, leader boards, avatars, competitions, and more. 

 
Timetable Rockstars (TTRS)- a maths programme that takes all the worry out of learning 

times tables and has a proven track record of boosting children’s fluency and recall in 
multiplication and division. 

 

 
Reception and Year 1 

 
Read Write Inc- Phonics programme that supports blending and 

segmenting of words to support reading, writing and spelling. Links are 
attached above.   

 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5FNisyOq/3y0p86h9
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/bfAvyQiI/c0eHEvqv
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/In1HRA8R/OT5jRlLq
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/NZyYVaY8/dR2imyO6
https://www.rollama.com/
https://www.rollama.com/
https://www.rollama.com/
https://www.rollama.com/
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Nursery parents, please call the school office if 
you would like help to apply for a reception place 

for September 2024 
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Diary of events for Autumn Term  
 
Monday 6th November School opens  

Tuesday 7th November 2.30-
3.00 

Reception and Year 1 welcome event. Come and find out about 
the curriculum this term with Miss Sands 

Wednesday 8th November 
2.30-3.00 

Year 2,3,4 welcome event. Come and find out about the 
curriculum this term with Miss Curtis 

Thursday 9th November 
2.30-3.00  

Year 5 and 6 welcome event. Come and find out about the 
curriculum this term with Mrs Price. 

Monday 13th November  Odd Sock Day  

Friday 17th November Children in Need Day- ( Letter sent my Miss Curtis)  

Monday 20th November 9.00 ADDvanced Solutions Coffee morning  

Monday 20th November Nursery Stay and Play 11am  

Monday 20th November  Y 2,3,4 Parent meetings afternoon slots 1.30-3.30 

Monday 20th November Parents’ Evening 3.30-6.00pm WHOLE SCHOOL 

Tuesday 21st November  Year Rec and Year 1 Parent meetings Parent meetings afternoon 
slots 1.30-3.30 

Wednesday 22nd November  Small School football competition  

Thursday 23rd November  Year 5 and Year 6 Parent meetings Parent meetings afternoon 
slots 1.30-3.30 

Saturday 25th November  Frodsham Festival  

Thursday 30th November  Own clothes day- More to follow  

Friday 1st December  Y2- Christmas Journey Trip  

Wednesday 6th December 
5.30 

Christmas BINGO night for adults  

Thursday 7th December  School Christmas Panto Trip  

Friday 8th December 2-3pm  Resource Provision Stay and Play  

Week beginning 11th 
December- Friday 15th 
December  

Whole School Christmas performance- More to follow  

Thursday 14th December 
3.30-4.00  

Class open book look. Come and see your child’s learning so far 
this year. 

Monday 18th December 
3.30-4.30 

Christmas fair in school- Children’s class stalls only. Classes will 
each set up their own stall  

Wednesday 20th December  School closes for Christmas at 1.20pm 

  

Wednesday 3rd January Children return to school  
Year 2/3/4- Forest School clothes needed each Thursday  
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